
Superintendent’s Message for June 2015 

Stakeholders were right: Common vision key to success 

At the end of May, the Board of Trustees played host to its second-ever division-wide 
stakeholders meeting, bringing together a diverse mix of students, parents, staff and 
public to build on “A Community Conversation” held in 2012. 

This event, called “A Community Conversation 2015” reviewed what we’ve done as a 
division to build on the factors of school success participants told us they most valued 
three years ago. 

One of those factors of school success was a common vision. At the time, Palliser had 
only recently hired a part-time literacy coach, to work side-by-side with teachers across 
the division to change how we teach reading and writing. 

Think about how much we have changed in those three years. Today, we see intentional, purposeful and 
effective literacy instruction at all grade levels in all corners of Palliser. We see our youngest students learning a 
love of reading through self-identification of books just right for them. We see our older students expressing 
themselves with an ever-expanding vocabulary that connects their inner selves (their thinking and feelings) with 
their growing knowledge of the world. They are students, not just of sciences, math or language. They’re 
students of connected ideas from across the range of their experiences. 

Our stakeholders were right in 2012. Common vision is a powerful thing and it is building success across 
Palliser. 

We are only in our second year of division-wide assessment of reading of students reading up to a Grade 7 level. 
Over time, the data collected in these assessments will show more and more students are gaining the reading 
skills they need. That’s just the beginning. We’re already seeing our high schools adopting literacy to meet their 
students’ advanced needs. We see a growing number of teachers rethinking their instruction and finding ways to 
meet every student’s individual needs. 

We have made huge strides, and I congratulate our staff for making this vision their own. Further, as we did at 
our stakeholders’ meeting, I encourage you to find your own way of supporting literacy, particularly over the 
summer when some students may lose their momentum. Taking your child to a bookstore or library and 
encouraging them to read the book(s) of his/her choice; reading aloud together; making a scrapbook of photos 
and words about your summer vacation are all ways you can support this shared vision of literacy in Palliser. 

Have a great summer. 

 

Kevin Gietz, Superintendent 
Palliser Regional Schools 

 

KATE ANDREWS HIGH 

SCHOOL 
2112 – 21 Street, Coaldale, Alberta, Canada T1M 1L9 

Phone: 403-345-3383   Fax: 403-345-5767 

www.kateandrewshighschool.com 

 



For more information check our website under Grad Info.   

Convocation rehearsal is on Thursday, June 25 at Southminster United 

Church, 1011 – 4 Avenue S. Lethbridge at 1:00 pm.  All grads must 

attend this rehearsal. Rehearsal should take 1-1 ½ hours. 

Convocation is on Friday, June 26, at 2:00 pm.  All grads must be at the 

church by 1:30 pm.  This ceremony takes approximately 2 hours.   

Banquet is on June 26th at 5:30 pm sharp at the Lethbridge Lodge.   
Grads must be upstairs by 5:15 pm to line up for the grand entrance. 
 
Banquet tickets will go on sale June 1 – June 4th at noon only in room 202. Grads must 
purchase a ticket for themselves and their guests.  
 

Please have your baby photos, for  

the slideshow, in to Mackenzie Kingston as soon as possible  

 

 

 

Coaldale Dry Grad 2015 - Celebration Party - June 26th 

 

Next 2 meetings: Tuesday, June 9, 2015 at 7:30 pm   &   Tuesday, June 23/2015 at 7:30 pm

Location: 2015 21 Street, Coaldale 

Registration Forms for Dry Grad 2015 can be picked up from Nicole Lefler or Mackenzie King. 

Early Deadline was May 31/2015 but still not late to register for the fun. 

Check us out at Facebook page - Coaldale Dry Grad 2015 to see what we are all about. 

Mission Statement:  To provide a fun & memorable celebration for the graduating class of KAHS 

and Pass+ …. a well-planned event that is drug & alcohol free. 

  



April Student of the Month 

 Our April Student of the Month is a young woman who demonstrates many excellent character qualities.  
She has a quiet, kind, and pleasant manner with both staff and students and shows maturity beyond her 
years.  She is consistently dedicated to doing her best, and perseveres through difficult academic 
challenges with a positive attitude.  She has a gift of meeting and rising to whatever situations come her 
way and steadfastly puts life’s challenges into perspective.  She is always punctual and ready and willing 

to help out without being asked.     

During her time at Kate Andrews this young woman has been very involved in 
a number of school activities.  In grade 10 she was a member of our Junior 
Varsity Volleyball team and received the Most Improved Player award.  She 
played volleyball for KA again this year.  She was a member of our KA JV 
Girls’ softball team in grade 10 and presently is on our Senior Varsity team.  
This young woman is gifted musically and is a valued member of our school 
choir.  She has an incredibly positive attitude, shows great leadership by 
asking insightful questions, and is willing to work on her music until she gets it 
right!  

Her great organizational skills, hard-working attitude, and infectious school 
spirit make her a wonderful asset to our Student Council, where she holds the 

position of Vice President.  At a recent School Council meeting she was articulate in her ability to voice 
what the Student Council was hoping to achieve, and represented our student body very well.  Her 
leadership skills and willingness to work with others for a cause have been appreciated in both the We 
Day and We Create Change campaigns.   

Showing leadership and making a difference in her world are important to our April Student of the Month.  
In Grade 9 she was fortunate to be chosen to be part of the Encounters with Canada program in Ottawa, 
which brings together high school students from across our country.  In March of this year she attended 
the Palliser Regional Schools Leadership Symposium in Calgary.   

4-H has played a very important part in her life for eight years; the first four years in the Coaldale 
Equestrian Club and the past four years in the Wild and Wooly 4-H Sheep Club.  She has earned her 
bronze, silver, and gold awards in 4-H and is presently working to achieve her platinum.  She enjoys 
public speaking and competes yearly as part of 4-H, achieving third place at the regional level.  She has 
held the positions of club reporter, vice-president, and president and she’s currently serving as the 
secretary.  As a representative of 4-H she has been involved with the Lethbridge Exhibition Youth 
Council.  

Volunteering is important to our April Student of the Month.  After the High River flood she was part of a 
group that worked with Mennonite Disaster Services to help with the cleanup.  For the past three 
summers she has served at Southern Alberta Bible Camp as part of their recreation staff, planning and 
implementing activities for campers.  She looks forward to serving there again this summer.  Occasionally 
she also volunteers at the MCC Store in Lethbridge.   

This young woman has a number of passions including hiking, snowshoeing, snowboarding, camping, 
boating, photography, baking, decorating rooms, shopping at the Gap, and spending time with friends and 
family!   

After graduation our April Student of the Month plans to participate in a Youth With A Mission trip to 
Australia and Switzerland.   When she arrives home she is considering attending Mount Royal College to 
get her Bachelor of Interior Design and then the University of Calgary to get her Master’s degree in 
Architecture. 

Please congratulate our April Student of the Month, Kayley Dueck, daughter of Emery and Sharon Dueck.   



Textbook Returns 

 
When:   Friday, June 19th to Thursday, June 25th 

Where:  Textbook Room (next to room 110) 

Times:   8:30 – 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. – 12:30 p.m.  (1/2 hour before each exam) 

Why:     Mrs. Wittebolle hunts you down if you don’t return your books AND you don’t    

  get any textbooks for the next semester/school year. 

You will receive an email, sent to your school email account, before exams start with a list of ALL the 

books you have signed out.  This will have books from both the library and the textbook room. 

CTS Textbooks 

If you are finished with the textbooks or duo-tangs for your CTS course you are more than welcome to 

return the books before exam week to Mrs. Wittebolle in the library.   

Textbook Pickup for the 2015/2016 School Year 

Grade 10, 11, and 12 students can pay their school fees and pick up their textbooks on Wednesday, 

August 26th. 

Grade 9 and all new students can pay their school fees and pick up their textbooks on Friday, August 28th 

before their orientation begins. 

Why Can’t I Get Textbooks? 

You haven’t returned your textbooks from last semester!!  If you have “lost” a textbook you will need to 

pay for it before you can get your new texts.  If you’re not sure if you’ve returned all of your books check 

with Mrs. Wittebolle.  She doesn’t bite…honest! 

The Kate Andrews Athletic Awards will take place on Thursday, June 11th at 7:00 pm.  All athletes and parents 
are encouraged to attend. 
 
2.  Hockey Academy registrations are due June 1st.  Contact Mr. Holland for more details. 
 
3.  June volleyball practices are starting next week.  All students interested in playing volleyball in the fall 
should attend. 
 

The girls will have open gym on June 2, 9 from 7-9 and June 16 from 3:45-5:30pm. 

The boys will have open gym on June 1, 8, 15 from 4:00 - 5:30pm. 

 

All volleyball players should sign the sign-up sheets on the door to the PE Office. 
 
LSAA Grade 9 Track and Field Zones June 3rd at the U of L. Senior High Track and Field 
Provincials June 5th and 6th at the U of L"  



WE  Did it! 

Supporting in 2014-15 

THE YEAR OF 

EMPOWERMENT 

 

Show your belief that every girl and woman 

overseas should have the opportunity to 

empower themselves! 

Money raised to date: 

$5,000 

School Goal = $5,000.00 

Goats Purchased = 100 

School Goal = 100 

 

 



 

 

 





 
 
 

  

 

 



Coaldale Minor Hockey Association 

Registration 

Register Online or In Person 

 

Online: June 1-19, 2015 

www.coaldaleminorhockey.com 
Don’t want to pay online –  

Register online and pay in person on June 15 
 

In Person: June 15, 2015 
6 p.m. – 8 p.m. 

 

Location: Coaldale Sportsplex Lobby 
 

Questions – Contact Paula at 403-345-5777 or by email 
at cmharegistrar@gmail.com 

 

More info about registration can be found at 
www.coaldaleminorhockey.com 

 

** Any registrations received after June 19 will be considered LATE 
and are subject to late fees! ** 

mailto:cmharegistrar@gmail.com


Help stop the “summer 

slide” 
School’s out for summer! Students are looking 

forward staying up late, sleeping in and days with 

friends. Those days of freedom can take their toll on 

the progress your children have made all year though. 

Did you know: 

· In the summer up to two months of reading 

achievement can be lost. 

· Up to 2/3 of the ninth grade achievement gap 

between students at or above grade level and those below is at least partially attributed 

to summer-learning loss. 

· Teachers spend about one month each school year re-teaching concepts from the 

previous year.  This takes away from time that could be spent on the new curriculum. 

What can be done? 
Experts have found that for older students reading four to five books can stop the summer slide. For students 

in Grade 3 and below just 15 minutes a day of reading will do the trick.  Making sure your children have books 

they choose based on their own interests and at a comfortable reading level are vital to keep them reading 

over the summer. The books should be ones they can successfully read on their own so that reading doesn’t 

turn into a chore and turn them off.  

How you can support summer reading? 
 

 

 

· Get books into your home. Visit the public library in your area. Many libraries 
offer summer reading programs for children. 

· Go to second hand books stores. 
· Arrange a book swap with friends. 
· Set aside 15-20 minutes a day when everyone stops to read. 
· Have a “booknic.” Pack a lunch and bag of books to enjoy outdoors. 
· Keep a variety of reading materials available including magazines, newspapers, 

comics, etc. 
· Be a reading role model for your child. Let them see you reading. 
· Talk to your child about what he or she is reading.  Ask about their favourite part 

or what they’ve learned. 
· Don’t forget to have your child write. Reading and writing go hand-in-hand. Have 

children keep a journal on a trip or write a letter to a family member or friend. 
· Read out loud. Reading out loud to children even after they are reading 

independently is very important. Being read to by an adult can dramatically 
increase the number of words a child knows and can use. 

· Pack books wherever you go. 
· Have your child create a blog about their reading to share with friends and 

family. 
· Have older children read to younger children. 
· Play word games. 
· Have a family game night one night a week. 
· Explore your community. Your experiences will build background knowledge for 

your child. 
· Teens may enjoy an online book club through sites like goodreads.com.  The 

social aspect of discussing books is often motivating not to mention they will 
find new titles that might interest them. 

Helpful Resources 

 The Canadian Children’s 

Book Centre 

http://www.bookcentre.ca/ 

PBS Parents 

http://www.pbs.org/parents/
experts/archive/2010/07/help
ing-to-prevent-summer-
read.html 

Reading is Fundamental 

http://www.rif.org/ 

Scholastic Canada 

http://www.scholastic.ca/sum
merreadingcounts/booklist.ht
m 

For more information, please 
visit Palliser’s website: 
http://www.pallisersd.ab.ca/ 

literacy 

htp://goodreads.com/


 
 



 
 

 

  



 

  



 


